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Ms. Diane Buelt, Committee Chair, called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. with introductions.
Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

The following revisions were recommended to the May 22, 2013 meeting minutes:

On page two, first paragraph, first sentence, change “$1.88M” to “$1,088,000. Also on page two, third paragraph, last sentence, change “mission statement” to “vision statement.” 

A motion was made to approve the minutes as amended.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Office of Instruction/Advisory Committee Business:

Dedra Daehn reported that the advisory committee agenda format has been changed. The main format change reflects a time column, which places an amount of time to be used for each agenda item with the majority of the meeting focused on the committee’s work plan. Clark College acknowledges and appreciates the time the industry members take out of their schedules and the change in the agenda format is one way to more effectively use the members’ time.

All of the committee rosters are updated at each meeting to help us ensure that the employer/employee ratio is 50% for each group. The State of Washington requires that this information is tracked. The state defines an employer as someone with hiring and firing power.

Ms. Daehn also spoke briefly about Perkins funding. Last spring the college was awarded $575,808 in Perkins funding. It is federal finding that comes through the state and supports Clark’s career and technical programs. The primary focus of using these funds is to prepare students for the workplace, help them improve their technical skills as well as their academic skills. 

Another source of funding available to Clark College is the Worker Retraining funds received from the state. The amount of money awarded for 2012-13 was over $1,000,000. This funding is used to support and provide education, training, and career services for dislocated and unemployed workers. Students coming in to Clark who have been laid off or dislocated may be eligible for financial aid and other monetary support because of the Worker Retraining program. These moneys can also support some of Clark’s adjunct faculty and equipment needs.

Director Report

Director of Allied Health Debra Ortiz discussed the Virtual Notebook program data. She said it is not as accurate now as it will be in the future. Some issues for accuracy still exist, such as registration/program coding. This program needs more review and continues to be fine-tuned. 
Accreditation timeline. Director Ortiz gave an update on accreditation with a handout (attached). She has been in contact with the Joint Review Committee. The initial accreditation process started in April. All documents will be submitted online now instead of hard-copy notebooks. It will be much better in the long run as all documents, exhibits, affiliation agreements, etc. will be electronic. The self-study deadline is April 25, 2013. A list of other accreditation dates is attached. These dates are estimates. Director Ortiz asked if anyone would be interested in taking a look at the self-study documents as the process moves forward. John Ferguson, Debbie Mansell, and Ms. Buelt agreed to look at the documents. Dean Bowers made the committee aware that often the accreditation committee meets with the advisory board. An agenda is sent in advance so all can be prepared. 

New cohort. A new cohort has been accepted and an orientation was held in late August 2012. This new cohort was from  a pool of 33 qualified applicants and 20 have been accepted including four from Lower Columbia College. Concerns were voiced about the lower number of applicants. Ms. Ostermiller stated that one reason could be the timing of students finishing prerequisites versus when the program begins. Dean Bowers reminded the committee that Clark begins one cohort every other year. Student who don’t get in find other programs to apply to. Dean Bowers also said the job market is flat.  He went on to say that other jobs are encroaching on certain radiography jobs. The profession is transitioning.  Mr. Ferguson concurred, stating that in Oregon, medical assistants can do a small amount of radiography. MRAD Instructor Heather Cassavoy added that workers are working later in their years. All agreed that this is cyclical so it will pick up once again. 
Director Ortiz reported that there is a position open for an adjunct faculty member to teach radiation safety and physics. She wants to move these classes from online courses to face to face. She expects this position to begin at Clark by winter  2013. Mr. Ferguson has a couple of potential candidates.

New Equipment:
Quotes have been received on certain equipment  Ms. Cassavoy mentioned that with the ceiling mounted tube - direct radiography digital unit the ceiling will need to be reconstructed and that will drive up the cost. Dean Bowers wanted the committee to rate the program needs. Ms. Mansell and Jenny King agreed that the mobile unit and the C-arm are equally important and work well together. Also needed are phantoms. C-spine and skull phantoms should be on the equipment list; however, all equipment listed will benefit the MRAD program. Dean Bowers would like to see a comprehensive and prioritized equipment list. Mr. Ferguson moved that we keep all items on the current equipment needs list. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved by the committee. 
	
	MRAD Equipment Needs – By priority 
	Cost

	1
	C-arm
	90,000

	2
	Mobile x-ray unit
	35,000

	3
	Additional /new phantoms including pediatric 
	32,000+

	4
	DR with ceiling mounted tube (in 3rd patient care lab room)
	140,000


A motion was made to approve the above equipment list in priority order. The motion was seconded and unanimously carried.  Since we did not have a quorum Debbie will be sending out the equipment vote to the other members by e-mail.
Work Plan:

Director Ortiz reported that student/employer surveys could be more accurate. The Pharmacy Tech Department utilizes Facebook to track graduates and job data. For the students who keep in touch via social media, this information is timely and could be more accurate than the survey.  

The work plan items were decided on as follows:
1. Employer/graduate and employer/student surveys: A review of the questions on these surveys will be done by all committee members. Timeline: Winter/spring 2013.
2. Identify and contact additional clinical sites for students. All committee members will participate. Timeline:  Winter/spring 2013.
3. Provide input into JRCERT accreditation self-study process. Timeline: Spring 2013
4. Develop a vision statement for the MRAD program. The committee will explore ideas and implement to program web site. This will be completed winter 2013 

5. Vision 2020. All members will participate in developing the Vision 2020 for the Medical Radiography program. Timeline: June 2013.
Clinical Coordinator/lead faculty member Jennifer King would like to see informatics classes be part of the prerequisites to the MRAD program. Possibly John Maduta and an informatics instructor could attend next meeting to talk with the committee about the informatics classes. 

Current Medical Radiography student Loyal Betschart passed out invitations to the MRAD graduation ceremony. Director Ortiz thanked Mr. Betschart for his participation on the committee and invited him to become a full-fledged voting member of the advisory committee as a radiologic technologist. 

Dean Bowers reported that Clark College will have a new health building in northern Clark County that will house medical classes. He would like the committee to think about and report back with needs of these classes, i.e. iPads, computers in the classrooms, etc. Dean Bowers wants to make sure we stay relevant, recent, and rigorous in our Medical Radiography program. 

Ms. Buelt summarized the meeting.

Next Meeting:

The next meeting date was discussed and decided on Tuesday, February 19, 2013 at 6 p.m.
Meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m.
Oct. 23, 2012 minutes prepared by Andreana DiGiorgio
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